Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

61D-2.024
Track General Rules

61D-2.025
Race General Rules

61D-2.026
Jai Alai Game General Rules

61D-2.027
Performances

61D-2.028
Jockey Requirements

61D-2.0281
Sulky Driver Requirements

61D-2.029
Qualifications of Horses to Start

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 41 No. 126, June 30, 2015 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

1) A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency. A SERC is not required based on the review completed by the Division. The Division does not expect this rule to require legislative ratification pursuant to s. 120.541(3), Fla. Stat.
2) The notice of proposed rule development was published in FAR on December 24, 2014.

3) The Division wishes to make it clear that there are several ways to request a hearing on the proposed rule. The public can follow the link included in the proposed rule and submit the request through the FAR website. The Division’s rules coordinator, Bryan Barber, can also accept requests for hearing. His phone number is (850)717-1761. Alternatively, emails may be sent to bryan.barber@myfloridalicense.com. If requesting via email, please CC patricia.broadway@myfloridalicense.com. Requests can be made until July 21, 2015. In anticipation of public interest, a hearing has been scheduled for July 20, 2015.
